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Whitley & Eggborough Community Primary School 
 

Head Teacher:  Miss S Langridge 
Learning Lane, Whitley, Goole, DN14 0WE 

Tel:  01977 661247     
Chair of Governors: Ms E Ridley 

 

28th June 2020 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

I am writing to you to inform you of class organisation for the next academic year prior to 

the our planned end of term transition meets on Google Classroom with new teachers.     

 

The following teachers and teaching assistants will be working in these classes from 

September 2020. 

 

We are pleased to inform you that Mrs Doganozu will be joining our teaching team from 

September 2020 and will be working alongside Mrs Moore in Sycamore Class. 

 

We are pleased to welcome back Mrs Cleaver to Acorns to work along the Reception / Year 

1 team led by Miss Hardy. 

  

KS1 

 

Acorns Class – Reception     Miss Moughan / Mrs Cleaver /  

Pine Class  -  Reception and Year 1  Miss Hardy / Miss Rice  
(Acorns and Pine Class will be opened up together to provide a larger provision area for the Reception 

and Year 1 children as well as the outdoor learning areas.  As the year progresses learning for the 

Year 1’s in Pine Class will become more structured to ensure full curriculum coverage.)  

Elm Class – Year 1     Miss Donnelly / Miss Kellett 
(Elm Class will be situated next to Cherry Class where the Library was previously located – there will 

also be an allocated outdoor space to use during the class day to enable a transition from play based 

learning to more structured learning to ensure full curriculum coverage.) 

 

Cherry Class – Year 2     Miss Frier / Mrs Wheeler 
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KS2 

Chestnut Class – Year 3    Miss Clegg / Mrs Spence 

Willow Class –  Year 4 and 5   Mrs Lee Stokes / Mrs Broom  

Sycamore Class – Year 4 and 5   Mrs Doganozu / Mrs Coventry Mrs Moore 

Maple  Class – Year 5 and 6  Mrs Lightowler / Mrs Hawthorne Robson  

Oak Class  - Year 6 Miss Shaw / Mrs Holt  

 

Mrs Coventry will be covering Sycamore Class for Mrs Doganozu when she takes her PPA 

and NQT time. 

 

Teachers planning, preparation and assessment time will be covered by the HLTA staff – 

Mrs Brown / Mrs Leyssens / Mrs Cleaver and Mrs Broom. 

 

As you may be aware the Year groups at Whitley and Eggborough vary considerably in number 

across the school with the smallest being 24 and the largest 40 and therefore we are unable 

to maintain discreet year groups.  Please note that we have organised the classes on where 

we feel the children will be best placed to progress with their learning and self-confidence 

as well as taking into consideration the class sizes within the school, which are all very 

similar. Children in all classes will be taught their age appropriate curriculum and challenged 

accordingly to their needs.    

 

For the majority of children for 2020/2021 they will remain with their existing class groups 

and move together as a class.  The exception for this is for some children moving to Year 6 

and for a group of children moving to Year 1.  In these instances, I will be writing to parents 

and carers alongside this letter to share their child’s class.   

 

Therefore, if you do not receive an additional letter (including Year 1 and 6) from me please 

assume that your child will be remaining with their current class and will move to the next 

teacher as per the list above. 

 

Wherever possible, we try and ensure that throughout the year children in split year groups 

spend time together studying, playing and on school trips. 

 

We are aware that the year group split can cause concerns for parents and children, however 

we have endeavoured to make the best decisions for all our children based on suitability of 
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provision and need and staffing.  Please note that in order to maintain reasonable class sizes 

for all we will not be moving any children from their allocated class.   

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Sarah Langridge 
 

Sarah Langridge  

Headteacher 
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